
 

 

 

 

26 June 2020 

Dear Parents and carers 

 

It has now been nearly a month since we started back at Lea Nursery. The children have all 

settled in well and seem to be enjoy being part of a smaller group.  

I want to thank you for helping them with routines such as sanitizing their hands before 

arrival- this helps us to keep all children safe. This will be even more important as more 

children return to Nursery. 

For the rest of this term please remember to put sun cream on your child before you drop 

him/her off. Please also make sure your child is appropriately dressed for the weather. This 

includes wearing a hat in the sunny weather. Please also ensure that your child has a 

change of clothes as we are doing lots of water play to help children keep cool. 

If you have any empty kitchen roll tubes like this one,  

then please bring them into Nursery. Children love to make things from them.  

  

Nursery will close for the summer holidays from Friday the 17th of July. Your child will finish 

at the normal time on this day.  

For those children going on to school we will do a small goodbye at Nursery to celebrate 

your child’s time here. Unfortunately, due to COVID-19 we will not be able to invite parents 

to this event. We will share a goodbye for each key group through YouTube video on the 

17th as well. We wish your child every success in his/her Reception year. Please do keep in 

touch- we love to hear how children progress. 

For those children who are coming back in September, the first day of Nursery is the 2nd of 

September.  

 

Stay safe. 

 

Nikki Cary 

The Lea Nursery School 
Wexham Road, Slough, Berks SL2 5JW 

Tel: 01753 536492      

e-mail: post@lea-nursery.slough.sch.uk 

Head Teacher: Miss Nikki Elsmore-Cary 

Chair of Governors: David MacIsaac 
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